
 

 
 

    
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

LETTER FROM THE EDITOR 

It has been my distinct pleasure putting together the newsletter for the club for the 

past three or has it been four years?  I had to check, yes four years!  During that 

time I have had a couple of different jobs trying to find one that is right for me  – 

you know in my other life – and I have mostly been able to put the Newsletter 

together with reasonable regularity.   

Now for the past 18 months I have been at a job that I love but it is very demanding 

of my time and energy.  That along with my other volunteer commitments at 

Cheyenne Mountain Zoo, I don’t feel that I have been able to produce a product to 

my satisfaction, in a regular and timely manner.  In order to give the members a 

good, dependable document, I requested to step down from this position. 

It is time to pass the torch and let this newsletter become someone else’s special 

project.  That person will be Susan Rohringer and I have no doubt that she will be 

able to do a stellar job and make this an even better document. 

Since our last publication in September – see what I mean – we have had a meet 

the breed event, Trunk or Treat, Specialty Show, Our Christmas party and a few 

meetings too.  Pictures to follow for the Specialty and the Christmas Party. 

During our Christmas Party, the new officers were announced.  They are as 

follows: 

President – Carrie Samuels 

Vice President – Sherman Bush 

Secretary – Laura Anninos 

Treasurer – Dee Anne Jordan 

Also note that we will be meeting at Flatiron Steakhouse to celebrate the incoming 

New Year – BCCS Style – with food.  December 31, 2018 at 7:00.  RSVP to Dee 

Anne Jordan, deeannej@aol.com. 

Hope to see there. 

Please give Susan the same gratitude and support that you have all shown me over 

the years during my tenure in this roll.  As I already stated, I am sure her version 

will be great. 

- Ann Marie Jackson 

    ON THE HORIZON 
Next Meeting – Monday, January 

28 at the Westside Community 

Center 🐾 1628 W Bijou St, 

Colorado Springs, CO 80904 🐾 

6:00 pm 🐾  

 

BRING IN THE NEW YEAR – 

Monday, December 31 at Flatiron 

Steakhouse 🐾 2540 Tenderfoot Hill 

Street 🐾 Colorado Springs 🐾 7:00 

pm 🐾 RSVP to Dee Anne Jordan 

deeannej@aol.com 🐾 

 

2019 Specialty Show – NOTE 

NEW DATE AND LOCATION 

Friday, June 7, 2019 🐾 Norris 

Penrose Event Center 🐾 1045 

Lower Gold Camp Rd # 3 🐾 

Colorado Springs, CO 80905 🐾 
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On November 8, 2018, our Specialty Show was 

opened with posting of the colors by the ROTC unit 

from CSU. 

Our 2018 Specialty Show in Pueblo was a great success. The morning show we had about 50 entries.  There 

were a few less for the afternoon show, the military Veterans and Veteran dogs, honored all the Veterans with a 

march around the show ring.  Our three judges thanked us for inviting them to judge and be part of our 

specialty.   Sweepstakes Mrs. Sandra Coffman, morning show, Mr. Robert Rodenski and the afternoon show, 

Mrs. Sandra Owen-McBride.  Winning exhibitors are always thrilled to receive a trophy made be Kelly 

Wise.  This year we did not have to ask everyone go to the Grooming building to have lunch.  The Colorado 

Springs Kennel Club, gave us permission to setup lunch in the former Judges area. As always, Sherman did a 

great job getting lunch for us. 

 

Our 2019 Specialty show will be held at the Norris Penrose Event Center June 7, 2019 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2018 SPECIALTY SHOW 
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2018 CHRISTMAS PARTY 

Post Party Plop 
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This newsletter is dedicated to the memory of Andy Rohringer.  His last day with us was Thursday, November 22, 2018.  His 

membership with the club was short but memorable, and he will be missed.   

Andy's memorial service will be at the new Pikes Peak National Cemetery here in Colorado Springs on Tuesday, January 15, 2019 

at 11:00 am.  For those who got to know Andy and Susan and wish to attend, you are most welcome and invited to do so.  Lunch will 

be served at the Rohringer home immediately following. 

 

Please let Susan know if you plan to attend. 

 

Pikes Peak National Cemetery 

10545 Drennan Road 

Colorado Springs, CO 8092 

719-216-1025 

Service Date: 01.15.2019 

Lunch at the Rohringer Home: 

2470 Maroon Bells Avenue 

Colorado Springs, CO 

Susan’s Cell: 951-818-7861 

Service Time: 11:00 am 

 

 

 

 

 

ANDREW ROHRINGER 
06.06.1943 – 11.22.2018 

 


